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Homeowners' Association News




February 2009

Thanks to those who attended the HOA Dinner on January 22nd , we missed the rest of you.  Thanks to Denise Hazzard who volunteered and was elected Sec/Treas for 2009/2010.  I have attached the HOA Dinner Meeting Minutes below.

We have the revised by-laws on the website for homeowner comments.  They will be posted there from Feb. 9th – Feb. 16th.  After the 16th, the Board will consider all comments and finalize the by-laws and post them to the website.  The website address is alexanderestateshoa.org and will be updated in the next several days. For those of you without web access, I have a copy of the revised by-laws and would be glad to let you review them.

Welcome to our newest homeowners, David and Stephanie Lind at 6710 Alexander Drive. 

The annual dues have been changed from $150/yr to $125/yr for 2009.  Each year the Board looks at annual dues to determine the new years’ needs.  They are due to Denise Hazzard no later than March 31, 2009.  Her address is 6740 Alexander Drive-you can mail or drop them off.

Minutes from the January 22, 2009 Annual HOA Dinner:

Alexander Estates HOA Annual Meeting

January 22, 2009

Fireside Restaurant

Windsor, CO

6:00PM

Minutes

Members Present:

Rocky and Pam Caivano


Al and Imogene Clay

Steve and Marie Hornback


Ginger DeReus

Dennis and Terry Valnes


Maria Miller             





Rich Winston




Vic and JoAnn Sellers




Steve LeRoux


                        Karen Beth and Doug Roth




Cheryl VanAckern & Rick Milinazzo
Darrell Roth

Kelly & Denise Hazzard 
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Items Discussed

1- Cheri Van Ackern, President, opened the meeting by asking all homeowners present to introduce themselves.

2-Cheri announced that the Sec/Treas position was open.  Ginger DeReus has served 2 terms (4 yrs) and is not interested in running another term.  Cheri asked for nominations and volunteers from the floor.  Denise Hazzard volunteered to fill the position, the homeowners voted and elected Denise to the position of Sec/treas for 2009/2010.

3-Marie Hornback asked for clarification on how the ACC (Architectural Control Committee) was elected.  Cheri stated they were to be selected by the Board of Directors on an annual basis.  Marie asked why they had been voted on by the homeowners 2 years ago and not selected by the BOD.  No one had old minutes to review to answer the question at that time.  Cheri stated that if anyone was interested in being on the ACC, please contact her within one week and the BOD would select.

As a follow up, Ginger reviewed old minutes and found that the ACC was selected by the BOD and not elected by a homeowner vote.  (See below.)  At the 2008 annual meeting, there was no indication that anyone else was interested in being on the ACC so no action item was taken by the BOD to make new selections.  The BOD will make certain that this is an annual discussion items and anyone interested will be considered by the BOD to join the 3 person ACC.

FROM ANNUAL HOA DINNER MEETING MINUTES -FEB 8, 2007

5. Vic advised the group that Sally, Harvey and Dennis wanted to step down from their  role as the Architectural Control Committee.  Vic read the covenants which states  “Until Declarant sells or conveys all Lots owned by Declarant, Declarant shall have     the right to appoint the members, or their successors, of the ACC.”  Since all lots have not been sold, Vic asked if the current ACC agrees that the Board of Directors can select the new ACC from a list of 5 homeowners who have volunteered to be on the ACC.  The current ACC agreed.  Those who volunteered to be on the ACC are: Rocky Caivano, Rich Winston, Rick Milinazzo, Marie Hornback and Kelly Hazzard.  The Board will meet and select three (3) to be the new ACC.  They will report results to the HOA via newsletter.

FROM ANNUAL HOA DINNER MEETING MINUTES – JAN 30, 2008

3. Vic opened the floor for nominations for the President and Vice-President openings.  He explained that he and Steve were not interested in running for a second term.  Ginger has one more year as Sec/Treasurer.  Cheri Van Ackern said she would be willing to take on the role as President and Ron Miller said he would take the role of Vice-President.  There were no other nominations from the floor.  Vic asked for a vote and both were unanimously elected.  Vic also recognized the current Architectural Control Committee: Rocky Caivano, Rich Winston and Patrick Milinazzo.

4-Discussion on weed spraying indicated homeowners were pleased with results but need to ask Tru-Green to use a pre-emergence formula to see if we can get more controls over the sand burrs along the roadways.  All agreed to maintain the 4 applications per year.  Ginger will contact Tru-Green to discuss the issue with sand burrs.
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5-Budget estimation was given to all homeowners showing 2009 estimated expenses.  The BOD suggested lowering the annual fees this year from $150 to $125.  This will be re-assessed next January.  Homeowners voted and approved the $125 recommendation.  All dues will be due no later than the end of 1Q, 2009.  They are payable to Alexander Estates HOA and dropped off or mailed to Denise Hazzard, 6740 Alexander Drive, Windsor, CO 80550.  Ginger will have this notice put on the website.

6-The new by-laws were given to homeowners in a shortened format and Cheri reviewed all changes.  These changes are mandated by SB100 and SB89 for all HOA’s.  Our HOA is late in getting these adopted.  Full policies will be posted on the website for homeowners review and comments.  Ginger will get this posted and notify all homeowners of posting and time frame for comments.

7-Cheri gave a current status on the surrounding farmland.  The developer has the property for sale and did not complete the annexation process started last July.  The Town of Windsor has no additional information on development and no earth has been moved on the property.  As homeowners, we have the option to send our ideas into the town for their consideration into the master plan for this area.  By sending one document with all ideas consolidated and signatures, we are in a stronger position  to be heard.  There is no guarantee of agreement by the town, but it is our opportunity to be heard.  Those interested in working on this are Cheri VanAckern, Rocky Caivano, Ginger DeReus and Marie Hornback.  Committee will send around a questionnaire to all homeowners for their input.  The committee  will schedule a meeting in several weeks and then allow homeowners to review the final document before it is sent to the Town of Windsor.

8-Ginger will again contact the Town of Windsor about the broken speed limit post near the Valnes property and the road deterioration, especially in the Roth Place cul de sac.  The entrance sign end caps have been off since the tornado-Rocky Ciavano and Patrick Milinazzo will get this repaired in the near future.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:10PM

Respectfully submitted:

Ginger DeReus – Sec/Treas

If you have any questions, please give me a call: 303-995-0000 or 970-686-8782.

